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Neighbors Helping Neighbors, a committee of the TLA Board of Directors, has been 
serving Landing residents for more than 15 years. The table below documents the 
annual number of equipment requests NHN met each year beginning in 2015: it does 
not include requests for items NHN does not carry. The number of items differs from the 
number of requests because a request may be for more than one item. Every year over 
the last four years, the annual number of requests has grown at a double rate. In 2018, 
there were almost twice as many equipment requests as in 2015; the number of items 
provided increased 220%. During this timeframe, NHN did add new types equipment, 
e.g. kneeling scooters, and our handymen crew built and installed more ramps.  
 
Transportation to and from medical appointments accounts for most of the “Volunteer 
Activity” reported below. Each time an individual volunteers, her/his service is counted 
as an occasion. A round-trip ride constitutes one occasion. In addition to transportation, 
NHN installs ramps, does small handyman tasks and provides brief respite care. After a 
65% increase in 2017, last year volunteer activities continued to grow at a double-digit 
rate. Neighbors Helping Neighbors is its volunteers – more than 80 of them.  
 
Clearly, more Landings residents have become aware of NHN and its services. 
 

Equipment # of 
Requests 

Year-over-year 
Change 

# of 
Items 

Year-over-year 
Change 

2015 66    76  
2016 82 +24% 113 +49% 
2017 99 +21% 142 +26% 
2018 126           +27%     167           +18% 

Volunteer 
Activity 

# of 
Occasions 

Year-over-year 
Change 

  

2014 68    
2015 86 +26%   
2016  99 +15%   
2017 163 +65%   

  2018             195       +20% 
 
The equipment closet at Public Works has become too small. TLA, Public Works and 
the Marina staff have generously made the space below the Sunset Pavilion available. 
Staff has built a platform to store ramp-building supplies. Further restoration is ongoing. 
NHN has already moved its ramps and ramp-building materials. NHN purchased two 
platform carts for ramp storage and transport. Most of the cost was covered by a grant 
from Landlovers. 
 
When one our Call Coordinators retired at the close of 2017, we didn’t anticipate 
operating the whole year with only five call coordinators, but we did. NHN can operate 
with five Coordinators, but six is optimal. January 1, we welcomed Marilyn Ratliff. 
 
We would like to thank all the TLA staff who support NHN, especially Erica Kersey who 
is responsible for rolling over the phone alert system every Friday at 5 o’clock. 
 
It is a privilege to able to serve our fellow Landings residents. 


